[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]


[image: image3.png]Helping
Patients Who
Drink Too Much

A CLINICIAN’S GUIDE

2005 Edition



[image: image4.wmf]
In Memoriam

[image: image5.png]



Chris Surbey

1988-2005


Continued on page 2

CA FAS Day, 9/9/2005

“You must be the change you wish to see in the world” said Mahatma Gandhi.  Canada’s Bonnie and Brian Buxton (author of Damaged Angels) and Arizona’s Teresa Kellerman were, and still are, change agents.  Collaborating together, they created an event on September 9, 1999, wherein the world stopped for one minute at precisely 9:09 am, and all paused for one minute of silence to pay tribute to all the souls whose lives have been forever altered by prenatal exposure to alcohol, so all could mourn the loss of IQ points worldwide.

In California, I asked Governor Gray Davis to proclaim the first ever California FAS Day on September 9, 1999, and he granted my request.  For the past two years, the California Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Organization (CalFAS) has hosted this event on the steps of our state Capitol Building in Sacramento.  Every year, more people join CalFAS there to silently honor the loss of capacity our state’s most vulnerable infant’s experience.  

This tragedy is worthy of note.  So much so, in fact, that last year the U.S. Congress proclaimed September 9, 2004, the first National FAS Day.  This year, the U.S. Congress has done no less.  

This event is rather unique; its goal is to eliminate the need for such a day.  The dream of every parent is that his or her child will succeed long after their parent has transitioned into the next life.  The dream of parents raising children with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (FASDs) is that not another child will be born who has to endure the ravages of alcohol in a developing brain.  We want to end FAS in our lifetimes, and in so doing, extinguish the need to host an FAS Day in California and in the entire world.  
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Clearly, on this planet, we are a long way from seeing this occur today.  Therefore, secondarily, parents of individuals with FASDs seek taxation from alcohol makers and/or distributors to fund the expenses of care-giving for affected individuals.  However, to date, we have yet to see our government tackle this problem head-on.  In fact, our nation is only beginning to recognize alcohol for the teratogen it has always been, and face the fact that we have been irresponsible as a nation in dealing with the problem.  Not only have we been unable to prevent the numbers of alcohol-affected individuals from increasing, but we have been unable to identify a funding stream to pay for the numerous therapies and systems of care they require.  Instead, we have a history of blaming the alcoholic parents for creating “the problem”, and we have replaced nurturing with punishment in all systems of care. 

Yesterday is the day we did this; today is the day we must change this immoral and totally irresponsible blame game.  We cannot, as a society, afford the brain-drain which alcohol is creating for us.  We cannot financially afford to continually ‘carry’ these individuals to adulthood and then through cycles of mental health hospitalizations, homeless shelters, criminal justice incarcerations, pregnancies and second generation individuals born with FASDs, etc.  

More importantly, our civilized society can no longer pretend that it is individuals who are responsible for this huge drain of resources.  We are not that ignorant.  No, it is not people, or a disease called alcoholism, which is to blame.  It is a legal substance which is marketed and even encouraged to be imbibed by people willing to throw IQ points out the window for the sheer momentary high they get while drinking.  

Please join me in celebrating FASD Awareness Day this year in Los Angeles County by silently honoring those whose lives have been impaired by prenatal exposure to alcohol.  Then pick up the phone and call to volunteer to help me stage a monumental event here on FASD Awareness Day in 2006.

Diane Kerchner


COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES - DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES PUBLIC HEALTH ALCOHOL AND DRUG PROGRAM ADMINISTRATION
With the UCLA Pacific Southwest Addiction Technology Transfer Center (PSATTC)

Presents a Special Lecture on the Risk of Assault Violence and Alcohol Availability in Los Angeles County
September 9, 2005

10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Richard Scribner, M.D., M.P.H. - Louisiana State University, School of Public Health:  Dr. Richard Scribner will provide research information on alcohol availability and its relationship to violent assaults. The research study conducted through the University of Southern California and published in the American Journal of Public Health, documents the correlation between alcohol availability and violent assaults in 74 Los Angeles communities. Dr. Scribner has directed state, federal and privately funded alcohol research throughout the United States.
Mary M. Lee, Attorney at Law and Community Activist Joanne Meejin Kim, M.P.H.- Community Coalition for Substance Abuse Prevention & Treatment:  The lecture will describe local community interventions that resulted in policy change and reductions in alcohol availability in Los Angeles County.

The lecture will be held at The L.A. County Alcohol and Drug Program Administration, Lecture Hall-Building A-7, 1000 South Fremont Avenue, Alhambra, CA  91803

Special acknowledgement is given to the Community Prevention Institute for their support and continued assistance with strengthening community prevention in Los Angeles County.

** 3 CEUs will be provided at no charge for the California Board of Behavioral Sciences (PCE2001), CAADAC (2N-00-445-1104), CAARR (5033), and CAADE (CP 20 731 C070.7)

ONLINE REGISTRATION FOR THIS FREE LECTURE IS PREFERRED. PLEASE GO TO http://www.psattc.org. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT 310-445-0874, EXT. 307.
Suzanne Spear, M.S.
UCLA Integrated Substance Abuse Programs
1640 Sepulveda Blvd., Suite 200
Los Angeles, CA 90025
(310) 445-0874, ext.326
(310) 312-0559 fax
sspear@ucla.edu
www.uclaisap.org
NIAAA Issues New Clinician's Guide for Helping Patients Who Drink Too Much


The National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism (NIAAA), part of the National Institutes of Health (NIH), has released a new guide for health care practitioners to help them identify and care for patients with heavy drinking and alcohol use disorders. Helping Patients Who Drink Too Much: A Clinician's Guide is now available free online (www.niaaa.nih.gov) and in print, with a pocket version included.

About 3 in 10 U.S. adults drink at levels that increase their risk for physical, mental health, and social problems. Of these heavy drinkers, about 1 in 4 currently has alcohol abuse or dependence. Although relatively common, these alcohol use disorders often go undetected in medical and mental health care settings. When effective methods are used for alcohol screening and brief interventions, however, research shows they can promote significant, lasting reductions in drinking levels and alcohol-related problems.

The 2005 edition of the Guide provides a research-based approach to alcohol screening and brief intervention for both primary care and mental health clinicians. It updates earlier NIAAA guidelines, which focused solely on primary care providers and used a lengthier screening process. 
In the new Guide, alcohol screening is simplified to a single question about heavy drinking days. If a patient drinks heavily (5 or more drinks in a day for men or 4 or more for women), the Guide shows how to assess for symptoms of alcohol abuse or dependence. Whether the patient has an alcohol use disorder or is a heavy, at-risk drinker, the Guide offers streamlined, step-by-step guidance for conducting brief interventions and managing patient care. 

"In updating this Guide, we wanted to make it easier for clinicians to screen patients," says NIAAA Director Ting-Kai Li, M.D. "Multi-step interviews can be impractical in the real world. The single screening question helps overcome a barrier that may have kept many practitioners from identifying and helping people who drink harmfully."

The Guide's target audience now includes mental health clinicians in recognition that alcohol use disorders are more common in mental health patients than in the general population. "Often the only care these patients receive is mental health care," notes Mark Willenbring, M.D., a psychiatrist and Director of NIAAA's Division of Treatment and Recovery

Research. "Heavy drinking can interfere with the response to mental health treatment. Routine alcohol screening is important for these patients as well."

The 2005 edition of the Guide provides new and revised materials that support clinicians in conducting alcohol screenings, assessments, and brief interventions. Included are:

a.. An optional written screening tool, provided in both English and Spanish 

b.. Patient education charts about U.S. adult drinking patterns and alcohol content in different beverage types and serving sizes

c.. A new section about prescribing medications for alcohol dependence 

d.. New forms for recording patient baseline and progress notes

e.. Resources for making referrals to treatment and support groups

 f.. A portable, pocket-sized version of the full Guide

Print copies of Helping Patients Who Drink Too Much: A Clinician's Guide, complete with the pocket version, can be ordered through NIAAA at  301-443-3860 or online at www.niaaa.nih.gov. The Guide may be downloaded from the NIAAA website as well. For training, a PowerPoint slide show on the Guide will be posted on the website in the near future. 

The National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism, a component of the National Institutes of Health, U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, conducts and supports approximately 90 percent of the U.S. research on the causes, consequences, prevention, and treatment of alcohol abuse, alcoholism, and alcohol problems and disseminates research findings to general, professional, and academic audiences. Additional alcohol research information and publications are available at www.niaaa.nih.gov.
The National Institutes of Health (NIH) - The Nation's Medical Research Agency - is comprised of 27 Institutes and Centers and is a component of the U. S. Department of Health and Human Services. It is the primary Federal agency for conducting and supporting basic, clinical, and translational medical research, and investigates the causes, treatments, and cures for both common and rare diseases. For more information about NIH and its programs, visit www.nih.gov.

A Shared Letter To

The Editor – Chris Surbey
Dear Editor,

On Monday morning I woke up at the usual time. It was a clear bright morning here in Indiana. Then I walked downstairs and opened my e-mail box just like every morning. That's when the day stopped being just like every other day and the harsh reality of the fate of yet another high functioning child, prenatally exposed to alcohol was told.

In my inbox there was a note from Val Surbey with the subject line, "It's happened". That's how Val told a group of women from the United States and Canada that her seventeen-year-old son, Chris, was dead. A victim of a brutal stabbing, dying on the streets of Elmwood. Across the United States and Canada women, bonded by the mere fact that we all love and are raising children with FASD began the grieving process with our sister, Val and her husband Vince.

You may think it odd that the subject line read, "It's Happened". In all truth, it seems innocent enough. But to those of us who are the parents or caretakers of high functioning FASD children we understood those two words. We understood the impact of two simple words. We all live with the knowledge that what happened to Chris could happen to our children. After speaking or corresponding with two of the women the words "Only by the grace of God..." have been used. Because it is only by God's Grace that Jered, Randy, Tyrone, Sam, Orville, Ashley, Paul, Jake, Zack, and so many others are still alive. While some of them are safe now, we live with the knowledge that we may be the next mother to listen to a law enforcement officer tell us our child is dead.

Due to the laws regulating benefits and services available to these children, it will happen again. Without proper services, treatment programs, residential homes for children like Chris, this will happen again. Until social workers, health care providers, legislators recognize that there is a whole population of adults that are falling through the cracks, this will happen again. These young people are not adults. They are wonderful at portraying themselves as capable, responsible human beings but they aren't. They lack impulse control, cause & effect thinking. They have poor social skills. They often end up in prisons, homeless shelters or on the streets. They more often than not end up drug or alcohol addicted.

Early Monday morning, Chris Surbey became every woman or man who loves a FASD child's worse nightmare. He died on the streets, surrounded by strangers and miles away from home. His family is devastated. All the work they put in to keeping his safe, the endless meetings, case conferences, arguments with government agencies about what was best for Chris has ended. 

But the battle isn't over. Along with Surbey's, countless numbers of others will continue to push in the fight against women drinking while pregnant, educating people to the needs of children exposed to alcohol, writing letters to law makers to pass legislation to protect these children.

The world lost a lot Monday morning. But the real loss started almost 18 years ago when his birth mother took that first drink while pregnant.

Sincerely,

Teresa A. Sipe

Decatur, Indiana, U.S.A

The Hands

By Kari Fletcher


When a child is born with a visible disability the hands of the community are extended to the family offering assistance and comfort. The hands help to prepare a way for the child and they applaud as he reaches goals and milestones. The hands touch the shoulders of the parents and convey words of encouragement and praise for the extraordinary care they have given. When the family grows weary the hands are there to raise them up. In the evening the hands are folded in prayer for the family and the family feels their warmth and strength. 

When a child is born with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder the hands of the community are also extended, but it is not assistance that they offer- for their fingers are pointed in blame. The child grows and reaches milestones but is rarely applauded- the fingers point only to his behaviors. The hands surrounding the parents convey words that are harsh and full of criticism. The hands are used to cover the words that slip from mouth to ear in the community. The family grows weary. In the evening the hands attempt to fold in prayer but the fingers still point in blame and the family feels alone. 


It is with profound sadness that Vince and Val Surbey announce the untimely and sudden passing of their son Christopher David Surbey at 1:00 a.m. on Monday, June 6, 2005. 


Chris was born on October 13, 1987 and joined our family on December 26, 1989. 


We want to remember our son as a unique and delightful young man who struggled with the issues of FASD (Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder) and RAD (Reactive Attachment disorder). In December of 2000, we were forced to voluntarily place him under the care of Child and Family Services in order to access treatment that was so necessary for his life to develop into a full and productive adult. Unfortunately, this was not to be. Vince and Val want to express their deep appreciation for the tremendous support they have received from their friends and family during these very difficult times. 


Chris is survived by his parents, extended and immediate family and numerous friends and acquaintances touched by him during his all too brief stay here on earth. 


A memorial gathering was held on Saturday, June 11, at 1:00 p.m. at Cropo Funeral Chapel, 1442 Main St. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made in Chris' memory to Community Living, Manitoba - FASD Life's Journey - in Trust, 210-500 Portage Avenue, 


Winnipeg, MB R3C 3X1 Cropo Funeral Chapel 586-8044
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